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WEST HERTS PRIMARY CARE TRUST

STRICTLY PATIENT INVOLVEMENT

Minutes of a Meeting held on

8th October 2007         Royalty House 

Present:

Stuart Bloom


Chair West Herts Primary Care Trust (Chair)

Henry Goldberg

Chair West Herts PPIF

Heather Aylward

PPI Lead (note taker)

Gill Balen


WHHT Patients Panel, Red House PPG

David Arrighi


Chair:  Attenborough PPG

Katrina Power

Practice Based Commissioning Manager

Christine Walden

Practice Based Commissioning Manager

Apologies:

Mary McMinn, Peta Gunson, Peter Bodden, Harry Bhamrah, Peter Williams, Norman Tyrwhitt, Ewan Maddock

Documents tabled: Agenda, Notes of previous Meeting, LINks Stakeholder Event Invitation

1. Welcome and Introductions

Stuart welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions made. 

2. PBC Patient Website

The following was discussed:

· This website should not duplicate existing PBC websites

· To actively consult with access to all, an index,  an alert system for registered members Comments on proposals to be considered by PCT and PBC.

· To assist in PBC statutory responsibility to involve.

· It would enable links into other websites

· Jargon free documents

· Appropriate website tools can be shared with PBC groups.

· To assist PPI reps on PBC groups to feedback effectively.

· There was frustration that this website had not been activated despite numerous promises.  Ewan Maddock to be contacted to confirm exact timescales and identify capacity issues which can then be discussed with appropriate Director.

Action: Heather/Stuart

3.  Notes of previous meeting – matters arising

· No update on review of Service Redesign Groups.  Andrew Parker to be approached for update.
Action: Heather

· Draft Specifications for Out of Hours care had been distributed as agreed at previous meeting.  New contracts are likely to take another year and to run from May 2009.  All PBCs have seen specification and have urgent care leads.  Red House are not part of Hertsmere PBC consortia .

· WatCom had written to Anne Walker, PCT CEO, and Strategic Health Authority regarding the lack of specifications for Watford UCC – there are plans to accelerate the UCC for Watford and the plans are to be included.

· Henry has spoken to Peter Williams

· Heather to contact Mike Edwards re letters concerning the website when a timescale for the website has been agreed

 

4.      Feedback from PPIF members of PBC groups.

The following points were discussed:

· WatCom: enhanced Mental Health (MH) services started 1st October.  (Performance Topic Group at County Overview and Scrutiny (OSC) are looking at Investing in your Mental Health and the enhanced MH services).

· MH Link Workers and Graduate Workers, supported by psychiatric consultant (1 day per week).  Query as to where patients access consultant.

Action: Katrina

· Rolling out to all practices, links with Community Psychiatric Nurses (CPN), referred by primary care.

· Access to Anxiety Groups and self help tool: Computerised Cognitive Behaviour (CCB) (alternative to counselling).

· Similar to St Albans model – quicker treatment and can deal with more complex cases.

· Counselling still provided at majority of practices who have direct access – from 31st March 2008 referrals will be triaged and directed to the most appropriate support ie Anxiety Groups, CCB, psychiatrist etc.

· DacCom – proposing an alternative to CAS/CATS.

· Looking at Information System that can give real time data on primary and acute care activity.  Need to go out to tender as contract over £15,000.

CATS

The programme for CATS across St. Albans & Harpenden & Hertsmere continues to roll out and most will be up and running by the end of October. WatCom are developing a Dermatology CATS along similar lines to the ones in place in St. A & H and Hertsmere.

· Concern at lack of attendance at the meeting from PPIF representatives on PBC groups.  Henry to contact reps and ask for a report if they are unable to make the meeting.

Action: Henry

 

4. AOB

· Primary Care Trust had positive and complementary Accountability Review with the Strategic Health Authority. Good feedback on what has been achieved and progress made. There is recognition with what the Herts PCTs have achieved however there are issues around 18 week wait and hospital acquired infection levels.  

· Acute Services Review consultation has now finished, data to be analysed and decision to be made.

· Working towards investment in primary care.

5. Date of next meeting

Monday 28th January, 10am

KS7, Royalty House, King Street, Watford
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